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LAST MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 

 on 22nd February we had a general meeting and a guest speaker in Lester Coyne a 
Menang Elder who gave a most interesting talk and discussion about indigenous 
history in this area is presentation was well received by those present. 
 

                              

 
 
 

 
OUR PROGRESS ASSOCIATION 

it’s a while since we have published a newsletter due to the interruption of covid We now 
have a new committee elected 14 November 2020. 
Richard Duffield as president, Janet Ullinger VP, Liz Hall secretary, Simon Bairstow 
Treasurer, with committee members Lynn Edwards, Abigail Parker, and Val McLennan.our 
new committee is enthusiastic and we have also conducted some membership drives at 
the local stores. 
 
Our Next Event 
this coming Sunday 28th March Neighbour Day afternoon at Gomm Park Hall Lower King 
from 1 to 3 PM including an afternoon tea. we encourage residents to take advantage of 
this opportunity to meet fellow neighbours, this event is part of a nationwide event to 
promote an opportunity to meet and support one another, good neighbours have been 
found to be a great asset in local communities. 

 
 

             LKBHPA  FACEBOOK  PAGE:   
The Association now has our own Facebook page, so we can post relevant and interesting local 
information for you as it happens. Members can also post and help keep everyone updated.  
All the details of meeting dates and times etc are here, and also a link to the LKBHPA website.  
Search for Lower King & Bayonet Head Progress Association on Facebook, @LKBHPA, and be sure 
that you ‘Like Page’ to keep yourself informed, and ‘Share’ the page with your local contacts. 

NEXT MEETING    

Our next regular quarterly meeting will be on April 19 at 7.30 Gomm Park hall a guest 

speaker will also be invited. This Sunday will also be our Neighbour day afternoon from 1 to 3 

at the hall. 

 

https://lowerkingbayonethead.weebly.com/
https://www.facebook.com/LKBHPA/
https://www.facebook.com/Lower-King-Bayonet-Head-Progress-Association-161224787871727/


NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION:  a reminder that we are striving to increase our circulation of 

this newsletter by e-mail.  Please e-mail us at LKBHPA@yahoo.com to be added to our e-

mail distribution list.  
 

 

 
 

Local business 
The Oyster Harbour store and fuel outlet has changed hands. It is now 

trading as Liberty.  The new owners ensured us that they will offer the 

same friendly service as the previous owners. 

There are plans to redevelop this site which will happen later on as this 

will be a substantial redevelopment of the site we hope to be able at the 

appropriate time to  sponser a  presentation on the proposal with the city 

of AlBANY  we will keep our local communities informed as plans develop. 

 

EMU POINT BOARDWALK 

There has been some recent  publicity for a Boardwalk to extend from 

EMU Point around to Lower King and eventually out to the Kalgan this  

idea is supported by the EMU point community group and our committee 

is also supportive of the idea though it may not come to fruition for some 

time and there would have to be consultation and safeguards but the 

concept is a great one as we already have some wonderful coastal walks 

and this could be an extension of the existing network. 

 
NEW IDEAS 

We are always looking for residents input to help us to improve our community 

organization. We always welcome communication and a good opportunity would be 

to attend our neighbour day on Sunday 28th of March to have your say about how we 

can make this area and even better place to live. 
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MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTION FORM 

Name_____________________________________________________  Single $10 (     )  

Family $15 (     ) 

Address___________________________________________________________________

____________ 

email __________________________________________________     

Ph__________________________  

Drop off or post to: Lower King & Bayonet Head P/A, c/o Post Office, Lower King  
(cheques made payable to the LK&BHPA please).  
To pay online: BSB 633 108  A/c 1303 60837  (use your Surname as reference, and new 
members should also complete a membership form with your contact details please) 
or through website/pay online: www.lowerkingbayonethead.weebly.com    

 
. Content is non-political, & the responsibility of LK&BHPA. 

Editor: Richard Duffield   0428411688   richardfduffield@gmail.com 
Web:http://lowerkingbayonethead.weebly.com/http://lowerkingbayonethead.weebly.com/ 
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